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	Economic Stimulus to Dominate Early Congressional Agenda; Metro Continues Aggressive Lobbying Efforts 

With the 111th session of Congress set to convene tomorrow, the much-anticipated economic stimulus proposal has emerged as the top short-term priority on the legislative agenda.  Towards that end, Metro has already heavily engaged members of Congress and top staff on key stimulus issues, and a vigorous lobbying effort will continue as the stimulus legislation is developed and eventually passed in the near future.  

Regarding the timing of congressional action, House Majority Leader Steny Hoyer (D-MD) indicated this weekend that a final bill will not make it to the President’s desk by Inauguration Day, as originally planned.  Instead, Hoyer outlined a timetable that envisions House passage in late January, with the Senate taking up the measure in February.  The leadership is hopeful that a bill can be presented to the White House in mid-February.  

With respect to the substance of the emerging legislation, here is what we know.  

First, the framework and overall size of the stimulus proposal continues to be a work in progress as negotiations between the incoming administration and congressional leadership begin in earnest.  

Second, the package is likely to approach $775 billion.  

Third, the priority will be on “shovel ready” projects where contracts can be awarded within 90 days of enactment.  There will also likely be funds available for projects ready to go within one year.  

Fourth, the transition team and House and Senate leadership all agree that highway and transit funding will be distributed on a formula basis using existing formulas.  

Fifth, all parties are in agreement that grant recipients will be held accountable and subject to rigorous reporting requirements in order to demonstrate job creation and project delivery.

Metro has been and will continue to aggressively advance the following priorities:  1) Highway formula funds need to reach the local level, 2) localities that raise dedicated transportation funds should be rewarded and 3) steps should be taken to expedite project delivery in order to ensure that projects can proceed to construction without facing unnecessary and costly delays while at the same time maintaining environmental standards. 

These principles have been communicated to key players in numerous meetings that were held prior to the holidays.  Specifically, the lobbying team met with House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee Chairman Jim Oberstar (D-MN).  Additionally, we were granted an audience with the Obama-Biden Transition Team’s Transportation Policy Working Group, Senate Environment and Public Works Committee, both of California’s U.S. Senators and individual members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation.  Also, a letter has been sent to the delegation and House and Senate leadership as well as members of the House Democratic Steering and Policy Committee, which will convene a hearing later this week on the stimulus proposal.  In the next few days, Metro will be joining forces with Mobility 21 and Building LA’s Future to continue to make the case on Capitol Hill.  These and other efforts will continue in vigorous fashion throughout the month and into February.

We will keep you updated as developments arise.
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